
 

 

 

PHARMACY REGISTRATION BOARD  

OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA 
 

(A.B.N. 75 635 660 854) 

 

 
Mr Colin Emmott 
Registrar 

PO Box 8124 
Perth BC WA 6849 

  
Ms Sue Errington-Wood 
Assistant to the Registrar 

Level 4, 130 Stirling Street 
Perth WA 6000 

 
 

Telephone:  (08) 9328 4388 
Facsimile:  (08) 9328 4399 

Email:  pharmacyboard@hlbwa.com.au 
Website:  www.pharmacyboardwa.com.au 

 
 

 
Communiqué  
  
7 May 2013 
 
We refer to our previous Communique from November 2012, in regards to 
ATMs in pharmacies.  
 
We have been working with various parties in relation to ATMs in pharmacies.   
 
There are four situations in question, being: 
 
1. ATM located on exterior wall of pharmacy with all servicing done from the 

exterior; 
2. ATM located on exterior wall of pharmacy with servicing done from inside 

the pharmacy; 
3. ATM as standalone equipment within a pharmacy; and 

4. A “neighbourhood bank” within a pharmacy.  
 
For situations 1 and 2, above, the Board has resolved that they will not treat 
these ATMs as being “another business” carried on within a registered 
premises, and therefore arrangements that meet one of these situations will not 
require any changes to be made to an ATM. 
 
For situation 3, above, if you currently have a standalone ATM located inside 
your pharmacy premises, you are required to inform the Board of this pre-
existing ATM and provide us with a copy of the contract with the ATM provider.   
 
It was resolved that, as long as you inform the Board of this pre-existing ATM, 
the Board would not seek to take any action under the Pharmacy Act 2010.  
However, if you do not inform the Board of the pre-exisiting ATM and the Board 
is made aware of the ATM, then the Board may consider this arrangement to be 
in breach of Section 59 and act accordingly.  
 
However, the next time a significant alteration takes place, you relocate your 
pharmacy or the contract with the bank/ATM provider expires, you must remove 
the ATM.  



For situation 4, above, if you are a pharmacy that operates a “neighbourhood 
bank” from within your premises, you are required to provide the Board with a 
copy of the contract/agency agreement with the bank.  The Board will review 
each of these agreements, on a case by case basis, and advise accordingly.   
 
If you have any queries in relation to the above, please contact the Registrar. 
 
 
 
 

 

Colin Emmott 
Registrar 
 

 


